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As we enter into the processing year for the 2012-2013, we must observe the new Verification rules.

These rules apply to all applications selected by the system for verification.

The highlights of the new changes are listed as follows:

All applicants selected by the system must be verified (the 30% option is no longer available)

All initial/original VALID ISIRs must first be received by the institution before a PJ can be applied.

All Dollar amount errors must be resolved and corrected

Any discrepancy over $25.00 must be resolved and corrected

Tax FORMS are no longer accepted for verification. Only unchanged IRS data retrieval, or IRS TRANSCRIPTS are acceptable.  Only in limited cases where the family completed foreign taxes or Puerto Rico Taxes, will the Tax forms be acceptable.

Reminder: If the student or parent is required to file taxes, the student should first complete the tax forms before applying for financial aid.  If you use the FAFSA on the Web, you may use the IRS retrieval for documentation.  The ISIR will show a code 02 for unchanged tax information.  Any other code will indicate that the tax information was not retrieved or was changed and may need an additional retrieval in doing ISIR corrections.

The two attachments will assist you to follow the new rules.

We are in the process of writing a sample Institutional Verification Policy Procedures, upon its completion we will be presenting it to your office.  To be on safer ground we are waiting for the Department to release its guide on the SFA HB for the 2012-2013 year.
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